WHOLE FOODS COMMUNITY CO-OP, INC.

Minutes of NOVEMBER 2008, Meeting of Board of Directors

As approved by Board of Directors on December 22, 2008

DATE: 

November 24, 2008

TIME: 

5:30 PM

LOCATION: 
Whole Foods Co-op, 610 East 4th Street, Duluth, MN

Attended by Board members: Alison Champeaux, Lynn Fena, Mark Friederichs, David Helf, Theresa Koenig,  and Heather Murphy.  Board member Linda Magni was absent. Also present: General Manager Sharon Murphy and Produce Manager Michael Karsh.

Motion, seconded and carried is abbreviated as MSC, followed by the names of the maker, second and vote tally. U = unanimous vote.

OPEN SESSION

President Lynn Fena called the meeting to order at 5:33 PM.  Mark was appointed timekeeper. Board members were prepared and no conflicts of interest were noted.  Member linkage was reviewed.  Each Board member turned in his/her signed copy of the annual Conflict of Interest Statement.

IMPORTANT DATES


The Board reviewed important dates noted on its agenda.  

REVIEW


Minutes – The Board approved (MSC, David, Theresa; Alison abstained) as amended at this meeting the Minutes of the October 27, 2008, meeting of the Board of Directors.  


Management Report – The Board authorized Sharon to post on WFC’s web site the edited and categorized notes from the World Café sessions at the October 11th Annual Owners Meeting.  Heather and Lynn will organize the notes from the November 10, 2008, meeting with former Board members.


Following discussion, the Board authorized Sharon to renew its training contract with the Cooperative Board Leadership Development (CBLD) program for 2009, to request an in-town retreat with CBLD Consultant Thane Joyal for March 14, 21 or 28, and to register Heather and Linda for the CBLD 101 training on January 24 in the Cities.  Board members who participated in CBLD webinars were encouraged to provide feedback to CBLD on that training opportunity.


Membership Report – With respect to the November Membership Report:

· MSU, Heather, David, to approve 48 new Members.

· MSU, David, Alison, to approve stock transfer requests from Members #8202 and #4612.

· MSU, David, Mark, to accept the Abandoned Equity Report dated November 24, 2008, attached to the November Membership Report and to approve the requests for transfer, refund, and donation of equity as noted on that report.

The Board requested that management deliver the abandoned equity donation of $2,789.03 to Second Harvest Northern Lakes Food Bank, the local, missi0n-related non-profit recipient designated by Member-Owners on the September ballot.


Financial Report – The Board reviewed the October Income Statement.  Sharon noted that sales growth to date in November is averaging 5% with a goal of 12%.

Sharon advised that October sales growth is averaging just under 10% with a goal of 12% and  reported on her annual meeting with our Loan Officer Deb Otto from Members Cooperative Credit Union.  


Compliance Reports – There were no compliance reports due at this meeting.

COMMITTEES – Lynn advised that the General Manager Evaluation Committee (Lynn,

Alison and Theresa) met before the Board meeting and will present a proposal for the general manager evaluation process at the January Board meeting.

VISIONING


The Board reviewed the process and outcomes from its November 10, 2008, meeting with former Board members and proposed the following planning opportunities be scheduled:

· Informal/hospitality session with representatives of mission-related non-profits prior to the Living Green Conference at Lake Superior College on Saturday, February 7, 10:30 AM.

· Dinner with local growers (rsvp required), Wednesday, March 11, 2009, 6 – 8 PM in WFC’s classroom.

· Options for Board retreat (subject to availability of CBLD consultant):  March 14, March 21 or March 28, 2009; location to be determined.  The Board requested that the CBLD consultant arrive early for a dinner meeting on the previous evening.

· Member meeting (open to all Members), Monday, April 20, 2009, 5:30 – 6:30 PM in WFC’s classroom (no rsvp required, refreshments only). 

Discussion of process and format for the above sessions will be included on the Board’s December agenda.  The Board requested the above dates be incorporated into its agenda.

OLD BUSINESS


Lynn advised she was removing her proposal for rewording Policy D1 Governing Style from the agenda; she will incorporate her proposal in the next monitoring report on Policy D1 (May).


Theresa advised that the agenda reference to review the wording of Policy D11 Board Nominations should instead be to review the wording of Policy D10 Board Recruitment and she will incorporate her proposal in the next monitoring report on Policy D10 (December). 

NEW BUSINESS


Lynn assigned January compliance reports as follows:

Policy C1 Unity of Control (Lynn/Sharon)





Policy C2 Delegation to General Manager (Lynn/Sharon)





Policy C3 General Manager Job Contribution (Lynn/Sharon)





Policy C4 Monitoring Schedule (Lynn/Sharon)





Policy D10 Board Recruitment & Orientation Committee (Theresa)





Policy D17 Closed Meetings (Mark)

PROPOSALS


Lynn requested a discussion on how to support special programs.


Following an evaluation, the meeting adjourned at 7:38 PM (MSU, Mark, David).

Respectfully submitted,

Sharon Murphy, General Manager


